MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

OCTOBER 17, 2012
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun 
Present



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on September 19, 2012, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Abstain
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and stated that the Group Life Insurance renewal is due on December 1, 2012.  The roster has been updated.  The invoice has been submitted for payment.
Bob said that he hand-delivered the claim check to Paula Kivet for Jeff’s insurance policy.  She was very appreciative. 

Bob said that when he receives the premium amount for next year’s insurance, he will advise the Board.

Bob said he had a supply of ID cards that are to be completed for claims on injuries for the volunteers.  These cards should be brought to the hospital or given to an individual’s doctor to avoid any misunderstanding.  Frank said that they have these cards on the trucks.  A discussion followed.

Comm. DiLieto said that JIF has a new program for drivers.  He would like to use this for the drivers here.  Bob said that he could utilize this, but this would not have any impact on the premium now.  A discussion followed.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa gave report (attached).  Chief Costa stated that dates have been set up for representatives of trucks companies to come in to make their presentations.  Frank said that they will be here on 10/23/12 and every Tuesday night.
Comm. Dipierro asked the Fire Company to keep the Board informed when they will be coming in.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that he has been very busy this month.  He and Pat did their audit, the State audit, inspections, and Fire Prevention Programs at schools.  
Ernie stated that everything went pretty well with the audit for the State.  There was one area though pertaining to the lockdown policy for schools.  There were ambiguities in the policy.  Ernie said that they have been trying to meet with the police, Fire Officials, and Board of Ed to go over the lockdown policy.
Ernie stated that the Fire Prevention Program was done at Mill Lake School and Woodland School.  The Bureau will also be at the Octoberfest at the Rec Center on Sunday.  They will also be doing the program for some Girl Scout and Boy Scout Troops.

The banners have been ordered and received, and should be going up

Ernie said that he has attached his letter which is in response to the DCA audit.  A discussion followed.  Ernie stated that they were fortunate that their forms were filled out.  There were some issues with the audit as mentioned in the attached letter.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie to keep everyone informed on this matter.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie about the quarterly newspaper from the town.  He would like Ernie to add information in this paper on fire awareness tips.  Ernie said that he has sent articles to the township, but they have not put them in the newspaper.  A discussion followed.  Ernie said that he puts the fire awareness tips on his website.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank asked about the generator.  Attorney Youssouf stated that he still has not heard from the individual he had contacted.  He will try to reach him again.  Attorney Youssouf said that they should do a formal spec and put it in the newspaper.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun said that there are some engineers approved.  He will call to get the list of those approved to bid.

Frank said that next month he will have quotes to replace some windows and some lights.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf said that the Board should be preparing the budget for next year.  Once the budget is introduced, they will need a Public Hearing in January.
Attorney Youssouf said that there is one commissioner up for election.  It should be Commissioner DiLieto.  He will prepare nomination petitions.  The petitions must be submitted 28 days before the election.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board received a letter from Wayne Hamilton pertaining to the new statute that protects the privacy of accident victims and other persons receiving emergency medical services from first responders.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that the Board also received a letter from the Division of Local Government Services, which stated that the annual audit for the year 2011 had not been submitted.  Attorney Youssouf was advised by the Board Secretary that the audit had been sent in to the DCA by Bonamici, Colletti, Solitario and Tierney.    A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that he will need an Executive Session at the end of the Public meeting to discuss Attorney-client privileged matters, pending litigation and purchase of property. 

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the financial report for September, 2012, has been completed.  Everything is pretty much in order.  Joe said that he spoke to Bonamici’s office to discuss the audit and has agreed on the final numbers.  It was a clean audit.
Joe discussed the audit and suggested that if you want to change the restricted funds to unrestricted funds, it will have to be added to the February ballot, or they could hold a special election.  The public has to vote on it, and it must be advertised.  
Comm. Costello stated that he thinks they should put it on the February ballot.

There was a discussion on the $60,000 in restricted funds.  This money is for an additional life benefit of $5,000 for Gold members upon their death.  It is a way of thanking the Gold members.  Right now there are three Gold members, and they are still alive.  A discussion followed.  

Joe Massoni stated that there should be a Resolution that was adopted which established this.  A discussion followed.

Joe stated that they will set up dates to discuss the Budget for 2013.
Comm. Dipierro stated that the last six years the Board made payments of $96,000 to TD Bank, and he thinks they should keep this in the budget and maintain where we are for future trucks.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he wanted to make sure we have funds and public approval to purchase a new truck.  We do not want to over extend ourselves.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board had to adopt the Resolution which stated that each member had personally reviewed the annual audit report for the year 2011.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt the Resolution which certified that each member of the Board has personally reviewed the annual audit report for the year ending December 31, 2011, and specifically has reviewed the sections of the audit report entitled “General Comments” and “Recommendations,” and has evidenced same by group affidavit in the form prescribed by the Local Finance Board.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

The Group Affidavit was signed and notarized by Attorney Youssouf.  This Affidavit and signed Resolution will be submitted to the Local Finance Board.  The Synopsis of Audit Report has been published in the Home News and sent to the Clerk’s office for filing.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8
Bank of America - $1,331.42 – fuel, training
, repairs

0-9, 0-16, 0-15
Bonamici, Colletti, Solitario & Tierney - $10,500 –audit

A-11
Busco Brothers - $770 – fuel





0-9
Citgo - $185.62 – fuel (paid online)




0-9

Citgo - $372.50 – fuel (paid online)




0-9
Clean Air Company - $936.20 – maintenance


0-15
Clean Air Company - $327.56 – repairs



0-15
D&A Auto Parts - $4.98 – terminal




0-15
Federated Emergency Service - $1,778.75 – ladder inspection
0-15
Guard Line Fire and Safety - $1,774 – SCBA inspection

0-15
Grainger – $330.01 – pegboard




0-4
Grainger - $383.50 – locks, safe




0-4
Grainger – $830.03 – bin & Drawer cabinet



0-4
Grainger – $230.56






0-4
Grainger - $247.24 – hand cleaner, ratchet



0-15
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $52 - training 


0-16
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $210 – training


0-16
New Jersey American Water - $174.40 - hydrants`


A-6
Occupational Medicine Services - $855 – physicals


0-18
Occupational Medicine Services - $285 – physical


0-18
Royal Communications - $8,020 – radios



0-4
Verizon Wireless - $460.99 – phone




0-7
Selective Signalling Systems - $1,360 – program radios

0-15
Selective Signalling Systems - $2,375



0-4, 0-15
Selective Signalling Systems - $2,460



0-4, 0-15
Selective Signalling - $1,200 microphones



0-4
VFIS - $13,592.05 – Group Life Insurance renewal


A-7
Waterway - $2,540.12 – Hose testing




0-15
Feldman, Sablosky. Massoni - $4,294



A-11
TOTAL:  $57,980.93

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon 534.71 – phone






F-3
Ernie Zih - $89.58 – reimbursement




F-3
NFPA - $300 – membership





F-3
NFPA - $57.55 – Banner






F-3
N Henry and Son, Inc. - $130 – 2 banners



F-3
TOTAL:  $1,111.84

$18,000 transferred to payroll account
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that they had to put a Truck Committee together.  Comm. DiLieto and Comm. Perry said that they would work on the Truck Committee with the Chief.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received notice from Sunoco pertaining to Fleet Card Agreement.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   

Steve Gorbe

Mr. Gorbe asked when the Board received the letter from Wayne Hamilton pertaining to the new statute.  Attorney Youssouf said that the letter was dated September 14, 2012, and copies were sent to all three Fire Districts.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to go into Executive Session in order to discuss Attorney-client privileged material and pending litigation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
Public meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.
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